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2932               30 July, 201   

1.  APPOINTMENT 
The following appointment has been made: 
(a) Nnamidi Azikiwe Hall 

          Dr. R. Akinoso   - Assistant Warden, for a period of two years with  
          Dept. of Food Technology   effect from 11 July, 2012 
 
2.  BENEFACTIONS 
     The University acknowledges with thanks the following benefactions from: 

 
(a)(i)    Dr. S. O. Shotuyo, Department of Forestry and Wildlife Management, 

Federal University of Agriculture (FUNAAB), Abeokuta. 
  Donation of the sum of Fifteen Thousand Naira (N15,000.00) only. 
 

(ii)   Dr. O. O. Oduntan, Department of Forestry and Wildlife Management, 
Federal University of Agriculture (FUNAAB), Abeokuta. 

  Donation of the sum of Twenty Thousand Naira (N20,000.00) only. 
 

(iii)  Mr. Francis O. Abioye, Tropical Wildlife Domestication Centre, Owerri, 
Imo State. 

  Donation of the sum of Fifty Thousand Naira (N50,000.00) only. 
 
(iv)   Mr. Francis A. Adewuyi, Frankleen Furniture, Ibadan 
         Donation of the sum of One Hundred Thousand Naira (N100,000.00) only. 
 
(v)   Mr. Victor A. Ojo, Department of Forestry and Wildlife Management, 

University of Maiduguri, Maiduguri. 
         Donation of the sum of Ten Thousand Naira (N10,000.00) only. 
 
(vi)    Mrs. Abidemi Kehinde, Nigeria National Park, Abuja. 
  Donation of the sum of Ten Thousand Naira (N10,000.00) only. 
 
(vii)  Engr. Wole Agbaje, Chief Executive Officer, Idea Konsult Limited, 

Ibadan. 
  Donation of the sum of One Hundred Thousand Naira (N100,000.00) only. 
 
(viii)  The Chief Executive Director, Abao Consultant (Architect), 49b, Ashi   

Road, Ibadan. 
  Donation of the sum of Three Hundred Thousand Naira (N300,000.00) only 
            

 Donations a(i – viii) were made to the Department of Wildlife and 
Ecotourism Management, Faculty of Agriculture and Forestry for Research 
and Development. 

 
(b)(i)   The Postgraduate School, University of Ibadan, Ibadan. 
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 Donation of one (1) Sharp Copier AR 5516, one (1) Copier Iron Stand and 
one (1) 2 KVA Stabilizer. 

 
(ii)   Prof. Abiola Odejide of the Department of Communication and 

Language Arts, University of Ibadan, Ibadan. 
  Donation of 41 titles of children’s novels. 

 
 
(iii)  Mrs. Adefunke Olanike Alabi (Postgraduate Student), Abadina Media 

Resource Centre. 
  Donation of 4 titles of children’s Dictionaries/Encyclopedia. 

 
(iv)  Mrs. Osarobu Igudia of the Department of Library, Archival and 

Information Studies, (LARIS), Faculty of Education, University of 
Ibadan, Ibadan. 

         Donation of 5 titles of children’s Literature. 
 

        Donations b (i – iv) were made to the Abadina Media Resource Centre, 
Faculty of   Education, University of Ibadan, Ibadan. 

 
(c)   Prof. A. O. Olorunnisola, Dean, The Postgraduate School. 

 Donation of the following books to the Department of Agricultural and 
Environmental Engineering, Faculty of Technology: 

(i)  The Nigerian Engineer, May, 2011 Edition; 
(ii) The Nigerian Engineer, October, 2011 Edition. 

 
(d)   Prof. F. A. Adesoji, Head, Department of Teacher Education, Faculty of   

Education. 
 Donation of the sum of Fifty Thousand Naira (N50,000.00) only towards the 

University of Ibadan Disaster Relief Fund. 
 

(e)   Mr. Oladipupo O. Oyeleye (Matric No. 121974) of the Department of 
English, Faculty of Arts. 

 Donation of the following books to the Department of English towards its 
Monthly Book Day Programme: 

(i)  Nervous Conditions by Tsitsi Dangarembga; 
(ii) The Norton Introduction to the Short Novel by Jerome Beaty. 

 
(f)   Dr. Adiaha A. A. Ugwumba of the Department of Zoology, Faculty of 

Science. 
  Donation of two (2) copies of a book entitled, “Food and Feeding Ecology of 

Fishes in Nigeria” to the Department of Aquaculture and Fisheries 
Management. 

 
(g)   Prof. Janice E. Olawoye of the Department of Agricultural Extension 

and Rural Development, Faculty of Agriculture and Forestry. 
 Donation of two (2) copies of publication on Participatory Extension for 

Sustainable Rural Development to the Centre for Sustainable Development 
(CESDEV’s) Library. 

 
(h)(i)   Communication for Change, Ikeja, Lagos. 

  Donation of the following items: 
 50 books in Ecology, Ecosystem Management and Environmental 

Management; 
 204 copies of Multidisciplinary Journals, Bulletins and Reports; 
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 76 copies of Academic Resources on Wildlife Resources 
Management; 

 15 copies of Academic Resources on Resource Economics and 
Management; 

 44 copies of Academic Resources on Biodiversity, Conservation and 
Sustainable Development; 

 68 copies of Magazines on various Topics and Global Issues; 
 53 VHS cassettes mainly on Documentary of Natural Resources 

Management and Conservation. 
 

(ii)   Academic Members of Staff of the Department of Forest Resources 
Management, Faculty of Agriculture and Forestry. 

 Donation of the sum of Seven Hundred and Fifty Seven Thousand, Five 
Hundred Naira (N757,500.00) only to purchase a field vehicle for the 
Department of Forest Resources Management. 

 
 Donations h (i & ii) were made to the Department of Forest Resources 

Management, Faculty of Agriculture and Forestry. 
 
3.  INSTITUTE OF DEVELOPMENT POLICY AND MANAGEMENT (IOB): MASTER’S 

PROGRAMMES 
  The Institute of Development Policy and Management (IOB) of the University of 

Antwerp offers three full time one-year Master’s programmes with a high degree of 
specialization and a distinct focus: “Development Evaluation and Management”, 
“Governance and Development” and “Globalization and Development”.  The aim 
of the Master’s programmes is to offer policy-oriented training that incorporates the 
latest insights from social science disciplines relevant to the development challenge. 

  For more information, please, visit http://www.ua.ac.be/iob/education.  
  OR Contact: Greet Annaert 
  Institute of Development Policy and Management 
  University of Antwerp 
  Prinsstraat 13 
  B – 2000 Antwerpen 
  Belgium 
  Tel: (+32)-(0) 3-265 57 70 
  Fax: (+32)-(0) 3-265 57 71 
 
4.  2012 CALL FOR APPLICATIONS OF OWSD POSTGRADUATE FELLOWSHIPS: 

DEADLINE EXTENDED TO 20 AUGUST 
      Applications are being accepted for the OWSD Postgraduate Training Fellowships for 

Women Scientist from Sub-Saharan Africa and Least Developed Countries (LDCs) at 
Centres of Excellence in the South.   

      The OWSD Fellowship is awarded to women scientist from Sub-Saharan Africa and 
Least Developed Countries (LDCs) to pursue a Ph.D at a centre of excellence in the 
South in a field of natural sciences. 

      Applications are accepted from female scientists in all branches of natural sciences. 

      See under the “Activities” page of the website for more information on the application 
procedure, eligibility criteria and to download the application form. 

      IMPORTANT: Applicants are kindly requested to make sure to submit all the required 
documentation since incomplete applications will not be accepted. 
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     The deadline for the submission of applications is extended to 20 August, 2012. 

      For further information, please visit: http://owsdw.ictp.it/news/owsdw-postgraduate-
fellowship  

 
   5.  COURTESY VISITS 
 
a.  A team from the International Institute for Tropical Agriculture (IITA) comprising 

delegates from IITA and Consortium Board of the Consultative Group on International 
Agricultural Research (CGIAR) paid a courtesy visit to the Vice Chancellor,              
Prof. I. F. Adewole, FAS, in his office, on Friday, 20 July, 2012.  The visit was in 
furtherance of efforts to foster a collaborative relationship between the University, IITA 
and the CGIAR. 

 The team which was led by the Director General, IITA, Dr. Nteranya Sangiga included 
the Consortium’s Board Chair from Uruguay, Dr. Carlos Perez del Castillo; 
Consortium’s Chief Executive Officer from Montpellier, Dr. Frank Rijsberman; IITA 
Board Chair from Canada, Dr. Bruce Coulman and the Director General, International 
Livestock Research Institute (ILRI), Nairobi, Dr. Jimmy Smith.  Accompanying the team 
were the Deputy Director General, Partnership and Capacity Building, IITA, Dr. Icen 
Dashiell; Executive Assistant, General Directorate’ IITA, Ms. Toyin Oke; 
Communication Officer, West and Central Africa to the Director General, Mr. Godwin 
Atser; Corporate Videographer, IITA, Mr. Bode OlaOluwa and the Corporate 
Photographer, IITA, Mr. Segun Adebayo.  Present at the occasion were the Deputy 
Vice Chancellor (Administration), Prof. Arinola O. Sanya; Deputy Vice Chancellor 
(Academic), Prof. A. I. Olayinka (FAS); Registrar, represented by the Deputy Registrar 
(Vice Chancellor’s Office), Mr. V. A. A. Adegoroye; Bursar, Mr. I. O. Aponmade; 
University Librarian, Dr. B. A. Oladele; Dean, Faculty of  Veterinary Medicine, Prof. V. 
O. Taiwo; Dean, Faculty of Technology, Prof. A. E. Oluleye represented by the Acting 
Head, Department of Food Technology, Dr. K. O. Falade; Head, Department of Wildlife 
and Ecotourism Management, Prof. I. A. Ayodele; Head, Department of Agronomy, 
Prof. V. O. Adetimirin; Head, Department of Agricultural Extension and Rural 
Development, Prof. A. A. Ladele; Head,  Department of Crop Protection and 
Environmental Biology, represented by Dr. R. O. Awodoyin; Director, Teaching and 
Research Farm, Prof. M. A. Y. Rahji; Director, University Media Centre, Dr. O. 
Olorunyomi; Dr. Joy Oladejo of the Department of Civil Engineering, Director of Public 
Communication, Mr. O. M. Oladejo; and the Principal Assistant Registrar (Vice 
Chancellor’s Office), Dr. F. I. Etadon. 

b.  The Management and Staff of the newly created Department of Environmental Health 
Sciences, College of Medicine, led by the Dean, Faculty of Public Health, Prof. O. 
Oladepo paid a courtesy visit to the Vice Chancellor, Prof. I. F. Adewole, FAS, in his 
office on Monday, 23 July, 2012.  The visit was to appreciate the University 
Management for its support in ensuring the realization of the dream to establish the 
Department and to intimate the Administration  with the activities scheduled for the 
historic inauguration of the Department on 31 July, 2012.  Accompanying the Dean, 
Prof. Oladepo were the Departmental Co-ordinator, Dr. G. R. E. E. Ana; visiting 
Professor to the Department, Prof. Ademola Omishakin; Adjunct Professors, Prof. E. N. 
Maduagwu and A. O. Coker; Associate Lecturers, Dr. Bolanle Wahab; Dr. T. Okareh 
and Dr. Elizabeth O. Oloruntoba; Technologist, Mrs. Y. A. Osuntade and Higher 
Executive Officer, Mr. Dele James.  Present at the occasion were the Deputy Vice 
Chancellor (Administration), Prof. Arinola O. Sanya; Deputy Vice Chancellor 
(Academic), Prof. A. I. Olayinka; Registrar, represented by the Deputy Registrar (Vice 
Chancellor’s Office), Mr. V. A. A. Adegoroye; Bursar, Mr. I. O. Aponmade; University 
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Librarian, Dr. B. A. Oladele; Director of Public Communication, Mr. O. M. Oladejo, and 
the Principal Assistant Registrar (Vice Chancellor’s Office), Dr. F. I. Etadon. 

           

 
 
6.  DRIVE WITH CARE 

All motorists are advised to drive with care. Always fasten your seat belts. Do not over 
speed. Observe all road signs and traffic rules as instructed and directed. Do not 
make or receive phone calls while driving. Motorcycle and bicycle riders should put on 
their crash helmets. Obey traffic signs and do not face on coming vehicles on dualized 
roads such as Oduduwa Road and Chapel Road except there is a formal diversion. 

 
7.  WORKS AND MAINTENANCE DEPARTMENT: CONTACTS FOR ESSENTIAL  

SERVICES 
Towards ensuring a more efficient and prompt provision of services and maintenance 
works, the following telephone lines can be contacted in the event of an emergency: 

(i)       HELP DESK (Open during office hours only) 
02-8721021 

(ii)       ON-GOING CONSTRUCTION WORKS  
08033872822 
08058150919 

(iii)       HALLS OF RESIDENCE 
08033269713 
08033941362 

(iv)       ELECTRICITY 
08037464435; 08037706090 
08056714554; 08054351062 

(v)       WATER SUPPLY 
08023262623 
08055306932 

(vi)       GENERAL ENVIRONMENT 
08052232036; 08030633065 
08030446799 

(vii) DIRECTOR OF WORKS 
08055257130 
 

8.   UNIVERSITY COMMUNITY MEDICAL SERVICES: EMERGENCY TELEPHONE  
  LINES 
  This is to inform members of the University Community that they could contact the     
   University Health Service for medical services on emergency, through the under 

listed telephone lines: 
  1. Medical Records Office  - 02-2910084 
  2. Duty Sisters’ Office   - 02-2910088 

3       Medical Social Worker  - 02-2910086 
 
9.  COMPLAINTS LINES 

The following telephone lines and e-mail address can be accessed for lodgment of         
complaints on happenings within the University: 

• 08131009257 or 08154238755 
• complaints@mail.ui.edu.ng   

 
10.  CENTRE FOR SOCIAL ORIENTATION (CenSo)  HOTLINES DIRECTOR 

 08033564064; e-mail: dir_censo@ui.edu.ng 
 ANTI-CULTISM CAMPAIGN COMMITTEE 
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         08074767564, 08030659292, 08032117874, 08023415745 
 RESEARCH AND INTELLIGENCE UNIT 
 08097700767; 08033564064 
 OMBUDSMAN AND ETHICS UNIT 
 07057864981; 08033564064 
 EDUCATION AND PUBLIC ENLIGHTENMENT UNIT 
 08032155435; 08033564064 

    
11.  CAMPUS SECURITY SERVICE 

Security is our collective responsibility. Report suspicious movements or devices to 
the University Security Unit. 

               
Telephone Numbers in Emergency Situations: 

 
 Main Office  Main Gate        Second Gate         The Polytechnic, Ibadan Gate 
 08033889854  08033909739         08060420982  08030667385 
 08051865795  08051865782         08077468750  08077468746 

08083172857  08083172912         08083172914  08083172913 
          
         (END) 

 
 

 

 


